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Order

On November 5, 2020, the NEPBA - NH State Law Enforcement Officers’ Union
(NEPBA) filed a modification petition seeking to remove Fire Investigators and State Office
Complex Patrol Officers from the Department of Safety "all classified employees” bargaining unit
represented by the SEA. See PELRB Decision No. 2016-225 (September 30, 2016)." Pursuant to
the November 5, 2020 Notice of Filing, exceptions, objections, and petitions to intervene were due
no later than November 20, 2020. No exceptions, objections, or petitions to intervene have been
filed in this case. The petition for modification is hereby granted. Accordingly, a unit modification
order shall issue.

So ordered.
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'The NEPBA simultaneously filed a challenge certification petition proposing a new bargaining unit of Fire
Investigators and State Office Complex Patrol Officers and requesting an election to determine the exclusive
representative of the proposed unit. See Case No. G-0294-2,




